GOETHEANUM COMMUNICATIONS

	Goetheanum, Dornach, Switzerland, 4 November 2020

Confirmed
New member of the Executive Council at the Goetheanum: Ueli Hurter

The Annual General Meeting of the General Anthroposophical Society was held at the Goetheanum on 31 October in compliance with the currently required protective restrictions. The members confirmed the appointment of Ueli Hurter as a member of the Executive Council, approved the 2019 financial statement and discharged the Executive Council.

Around 140 members took part in person in the Annual General Meeting. In accordance with the guidelines issued by the Swiss canton of Solothurn, the members were spread across five rooms, with a maximum number of thirty in each room. In addition, 1600 members from around the world had registered to follow the livestream from the Main Auditorium. 
The Annual General Meeting, which was originally scheduled for early April, now confirmed the appointment of Ueli Hurter as a member of the Executive Council. Ueli Hurter is a Swiss farmer and entrepreneur and the co-leader of the Section for Agriculture at the Goetheanum. The meeting said goodbye to Joan Sleigh who was not standing for a second term in office because she is returning to South Africa; she will, however, continue to take on tasks on behalf of the Goetheanum. 
The plan of the treasurer, Justus Wittich, to eliminate the structural deficit over three years has not been realized, although he submitted balanced budgets for each year. In 2019 for instance, this was made possible by selling a property. The majority of the meeting approved the 2019 financial statement and discharged the Executive Council. Looking ahead to the finances of the Corona year, Justus Wittich made it clear that both the earlier closure of the Goetheanum and the current restriction of audience numbers for events have caused, and will continue to cause, a considerable loss of income.
The central concern of the General Anthroposophical Society and its School of Spiritual Science is individual inner growth. As evolving spiritual beings, human beings are in constant interaction with the world. They seek to bring trust towards and understand all that they encounter in life and to develop the courage to meet the situations they find themselves in.
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